To mark International Women’s Day on 8th March Dale Street Brownies took up the call to consider the different ways boys and girls are treated. The World Association of Girl Guides and Girl Scouts is the world’s largest voluntary movement dedicated to girls and young women, so it was no surprise that they asked for each member to take a small step to try and bring about gender equality sooner than the predicted 2030. 

The Brownies came up with their individual ideas and wrote them on an outline of their own foot. Some of the ideas the girls came up with included pledging to speak up when called names, to tell shops when they saw toys being advertised as boys or girls’ toys and to write to the paper about anything they thought was unfair to girls. Before taking them home the Brownies lined up their pledge footprints at the door as a symbolic gesture of the first steps they are taking towards making the world a fairer place.

By the end of the evening the Brownies also had a new appreciation for school, having worked out the reasons why so many girls around the world are prevented from attending. After an evening with much action and discussion the girls agreed that life was not fair for a lot of girls and they wanted to help to make things better.  Lily Holmes, 9, concluded “We are lucky here to be able to go to school and also to have leaders to help us at Brownies – and I would like to thank them.”
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